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Dear family, 

 

June was another very eventful month with much happening in the world and in our community. Below, 

we've highlighted some of the things that happened last month, such as being able to rejoin for in-person 

services once again. Enjoy and God bless you all! 

 

FATHER'S DAY 

 

 
 

This month we celebrated Father's Day, and it was really wonderful being able to offer homemade, 

double cheeseburgers to all the dads who stopped by the church. Thank you to all the dads in our 

community! 

 

PRAYER VIGIL PARTICIPATION IN FRUITA, CO 

 

 
 



 

 

On June 5, Gale Alves, representing WFWP and UPF, participated in a prayer vigil in Fruita, CO along 

with about 200 other people. Three local African-American leaders shared on stage about the need for 

dialogue. Although the event had to end early due to incoming weather, the event was highlighted by a 

spirit of empathy and unity and a beginning for racial healing. 

 

UPCOMING FAMILY CAMP 

 

 
 

Within three days of officially announcing our 2020 family camp, registration filled up! We have a great 

group, and we are really looking forward to the time we will be sharing together! We will let you know if 

county regulations allow for a larger group to attend our family camp. 

 

RE-OPENING IN-PERSON SERVICES 

 

 
 

This month we were finally able to begin in-person services after three months. Although there have been 

many challenges to running our service with new guidelines and less volunteers, the overall spirit of our 

services has been really wonderful. We all feel relief to be able to gather again as a community. 

 

 
 

This month, we began a new series on inspirations from the Mother of Peace Memoirs. If you've missed 

any of them, you can find them all on our Facebook page and Youtube channel. For quick reference, 

June's recordings are below. 

 

Final Community Update, Prejudice and the Sin of Partiality, Inspirations from the Mother of Peace 

Memoirs: Be Ye Not Conformed, Inspirations: Generosity 

 

FIRST STEP OF CHAPEL AND EXTERIOR RENOVATION COMPLETED and NEXT STEPS 

 

The first step of the exterior and chapel renovations is finished. The carpet has been removed from the 

chapel, and new hardwood has been installed in the entryway. The a/v station has been moved to the back 

of the chapel. The new front doors look great! We are grateful for everyone that pitched in to make it 

happen. The next step for the exterior renovation is to fix up the cement wall along the eastern side of the 

property, paint it, and replace and extend the fence there. For the chapel, we are currently researching 

chairs to replace the pews and will be refinishing the hardwood floor when the time comes to replace the 

pews. 



 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 


